To: Parkrose School Board and Oregon Department of Education (Transportation Division)
Subject: Request to adjust the District Transportation Plan
Date: February 4, 2021

Parkrose School District #3 is requesting our existing Transportation Plan be adjusted for the below schools.
The request is proposing that several of our bus stops be adjusted starting the fiscal year, 2020-2021.

Parkrose High school students 9th-12th --- Approximately 221 students will lose transportation.

Parkrose Middle school students 6th-8th --- Approximately 140 students will lose transportation.

Prescott Elementary K-5th --- Approximately 49 students will lose transportation.

Sacramento Elementary K-5th --- Approximately 9 students will lose transportation.

Shaver Elementary K-5th --- Approximately 130 students will lose transportation.

Total estimated number of students this will affect will be 549.

In prior transportation adjustments our district added students to the transportation plan that were within the
established walk zone authorized by the respective grade levels however now we are requesting that most of

those additional students be removed from our transportation plan.

Below are some of the improvements that have been made that helps support the request to adjust the
above-mentioned waivers:

1) West of 102nd -- There are approx. 14 various crosswalks now, between Sandy Blvd to Weidler St. The
speed limit has been dropped to 25mph & 30mph along 102nd.

2) North of Sandy Blvd -- There are intersection crosswalks at 102nd on Sandy Blvd.

3) East of 122nd -- There are 10 various crosswalks between Marx St. to San Rafael St.
4) Prescott St. 95th Ave. to 121st Ave. -- There are now sidewalks on Prescott St at various sections.
5) For Sacramento Elem. - There is a crosswalk at 122nd & San Rafael St.

The District will continue to keep the waiver we have at Fremont Street from 122nd to 102nd since there have
not been improvements to promote safe walking in that area.
The above proposal was submitted to Parkrose School Board February 22, 2021 for final review and approval.
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